
Beverly Woods Elementary School

PTA Committee Head Meeting

February 11, 2016 at 7:45am

Present:

Ellen Houpt, President

Michele Turner, Vice President


Heather Nalls, Vice President
Suzi Purdy, Secretary


Lindy Gignac, Treasurer

Jennifer Briggs, Audit



Tiffany Martin, Nominating

Sterling Oliver, Advocacy



Geoff Palmer

Holly Johnson
Marguerite Fourqurean

Amy Millikan

Nicole Payne

Cheri Lowe

I. Meeting called to order at 7:46am (Ellen)
II. Minutes (Ellen)
· The January 14, 2016 Committee Head Meeting minutes were approved.
III. Treasurer’s Report (Lindy)
· Magazines / Agendas:  PTA to handle magazine / agenda purchases for next year.
· Refresher Packs:  Each teacher to get reading strategies book (approximately $35).  Caroline working on teacher wants for remaining $65.
· Read-a-thon:  Kick off date set for Thursday, June 2.  All specials to go to Media Center that day for kick off.
· School Supplies:  Possibly looking to change vendor to accommodate trial run of Pay4School Stuff payment system.
· Pay4SchoolStuff:  Jennifer Briggs investigated vendor option for paying for all school related items.  School supplies could be trial run for company.  Can’t be yearbooks as CMS mandates that be school run.
· Blue Ribbon Signage:  Blue Ribbon Award sign purchased from HiTech Signs is now on marquee.
· Copier:  Copier in PTA room will be removed.  See list below of school related programs that can use school copier (see Belinda) vs. PTA run programs that must use outside company (ie. Kinkos or CMS Printing).  Starts NOW.  Budgets for PTA events will be adjusted next year to accommodate copies.

School Events:




PTA Events:

Open House





Bingo Night


Newcomers / Beginner’s Day


School Store


Yearbook





Dad’s Group


Chess Club





Directory


Science Fair





Family Fun Nights


Character Education



Cultural Arts


Garden in Classroom



Room Parents


Inclusion





Boys & Girls Night Out


Reflections





Invest for Success


Fun Day





Art Show




Health Team





School Spirit









PTA Events Continued:









School Supply Kits








Book Fair









Timbertalk









Summer Read-a-thon

· Budgets:  Committee Heads should check their budgets and report if not spending so monies can be reallocated.
IV. President’s Report (Ellen)
· Science Fair:  Great job on science fair despite all sorts of issues.
· Early Release Day:  Upcoming early release day dismissal is at 12:45pm NOT 11:45am.
· Spirit Day:  Not having spirit day for Valentine’s since just had one for Panther’s Super Bowl spirit day.
V. Principal’s Report (Cheri)
· Recess:  Currently students do not receive recess on the days they have Health.  BWE meets state requirements for recess so this is allowed.  Complaints have been received by both Caroline Horne and Health Team.  Parents especially concerned for those students who do not have windows in their classroom and thus, are not getting any sunshine or fresh air.  Parents also have concerns over students not having structure free time.  Possibly can bring Health outside on nice days.  Schedule will stay intact for the rest of the year but may change for next year (if even qualify with enrollment numbers).  Cheri to ask Caroline if she will allow extra recess time per teacher discretion.
VI. Committee Reports
· VP Events (Michele Turner):  Hospitality to offer a coffee cart in February, March and April.  Girl’s Night Out is good to go and has about 18 parent volunteers for night of dance.
· VP Programs (Heather Nalls):  Third grade collection for A Child’s Place went well.  Ms. Michaelson’s class won so she’ll be given lunch.  First and second grades will be combined in April.  Needs to be determined.  No collection in March due to Sandwich Project.  Ms. Barrineau was given lunch and gift for counselor appreciation week.  She felt very loved!  Cards will be made for bus driver appreciation week.  Heather to investigate whether or not bus drivers can be given complimentary Bojangles sandwiches.
· Health Team (Holly Johnson):    Teachers and staff are given the opportunity to participate in the Y Fitness Challenge.  Begins on 2/29 and goes for 4 weeks.  Free membership during this time and can participate in classes.  Also, putting health tips in teacher’s lounge (such as healthy eating tips).
· Advocacy (Sterling Oliver):  PTA cannot take stand on current CMS boundary evaluation which is required every 6 years.  Our role is only to distribute information.  Eric Davis recommends we not only talk to School Board members but also County Commissioners.  All are encouraged to participate in survey by 2/22 deadline including friends and neighbors.  School Board will make decision in May if they have enough information to move forward.  Superintendent Anne Clark’s contract has been extended a year.  South Meck’s PTA / SLT is hosting Eric Davis in their Media Center on 2/18 for discussion.  Additional meetings upcoming as well.  Sterling will distribute information via Room Parents.
· Nominating (Tiffany Martin):    Please let Tiffany know what your plans are for next year.  We’d love to have some new faces, so try to recruit friends.
· Box Tops (Marguerite Fourqurean):  Box Tops contest ends Monday.  
VII.  Meeting adjourned at 8:27am (Ellen)
Respectfully Submitted,

Suzi Purdy

Secretary

